
 
From: jacqui kennedy [mailto ]  
Sent: 31 May 2018 13:44 
To: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk> 
Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 

 

To whom it may concern, 
 

I’m writing to object to the draft proposal of moving the existing road along Princes parade to 
further near the Royal Military canal in Hythe. 

This is an unnecessary evil and is not necessary for the future proposed developments. 

Why? Firstly my house fronts  very near the primary school. This is the A259 
one of the main roads into Hythe and Folkestone. The traffic noise and the amount of traffic 

is incredible. I have had many near misses when coming home from work when I’m 
attempting to park my car near my house, as no driver has the patience to wait a further 

minute whilst I safely park, and pass at break neck speed around you. 

If the road is closed whilst this is re-routed how is the amount of traffic on this already death 
trap of a road be managed? What about the noise pollution and the effect on local residents 

whilst this takes place? 
 

Access to the primary school is also at risk as there is no pedestrian crossing near the school 

for parents dropping and picking up their children. No speed cameras either so you take your 
life in your hands crossing this road by the school! 

 
Princes parade is a 40 mph limit road, often used by joy riders exceeding this limit most 

evenings, it is also another route for traffic between Hythe and Folkestone. The road has 

access to the beach, the beach front and the canal so why re-route an existing road for what 
purpose? Re-routing the road will destroy the peace and tranquillity of this royal monument 

site, affect the wildlife that has made it its home and further take a piece of our great green 
pastures away. Not to mention a complete waste of tax payers money, when local people who 

use this road everyday can see no benefit at all in this prosperous idea. 

 
Kind regards, 

 
Jacqueline Kennedy 

 




